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April 13, 2013/Meeting Minutes 
Location: Sportsman’s Warehouse - Tucson 
Time: 6:33pm 
Attendees: 16 members in attendance (4 clubs) 
 
 
Secretary Report - Mike Hoffarth/Read and Approved 
 
Treasury Report - Mike Hoffarth/Read and Approved, copy on file 
 
Conservation Report - Don McDowell 

All boats must be drained before leaving lake areas; especially important if going directly to 
another lake. (AZGFD will check randomly) Roosevelt Lake is having a problem with 
overpopulation of gizzard shard. Information concerning this is posted on AZ Bass Nation 
website. Please check this site often for current information. 

 
Youth Report - Ken Larrabee 

Casting Kids qualifiers will not be going to Divisional as they did in the past. Instead, high school 
qualifiers will represent AZ at the Western Regional. Bass Nation encourages all clubs to 
continue doing Casting Kids events so these younger ones will go on to high school fishing. 
Youth Director, Ken Larrabe, is looking for boaters for Junior Bass at Lake Pleasant this Sunday, 
April 28th. Bass Nation will pay for boater gas. 

 
Old Business - Angelo Messina 

1. All alliance merchandise has been sold 
2. State will travel to Clear Lake for the Western Divisional the week of April 8th 
3. Del Norte Bass will be sponsoring a Community Service Project on April 13th and 14th at 

Sportsman's Warehouse in Tucson; If you would like to help, Please contact Bob Bereiter at 520-
396-0317 

4. Don McDowell will be sponsoring a fishing tournament for Military Vets in May (TBA) If you are 
interested in helping, please contact Don at 623-221-7655 

5. Please purchase your Lowrance Raffle Tickets. Drawing will be held at Apache Lake tournament 
on 3-23-13 

6. Boaters - If you need Community Service points and are also interested in being a Boat Captain 
for future Jr. Bass/High School Bass Tournaments please contact Ken Larrabee at 602-397-0850. 

 
New Business 

 
Tournament Report - Steve Peugh 

Tournament Report-Leo Longoria: At the Western Divisionals that were held at Clear Lake, our 
Arizona State Team finished second place over all, missing first place by less than 2 pounds. 
Brian Severson qualified for 2013 Bass Nation Nationals. Congratulations Brian! 
 
See new tournament duties and qualifiers 

 
Meeting Closed - 7:30pm / /Last cast: Thanks to the many Tucson members for attending the meeting 


